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SILICON 
VALLEY 
POWER. 

CITY OF SANTA CLARA 

September 24, 2020 

Vantage Data Centers 
Sam Huckaby, Vice President – Construction 
2820 Northwestern Parkway 
Santa Clara, CA 95051 

Subject: New Data Center at 2590 Walsh 

Dear Mr. Huckaby,  

The City of Santa Clara's Electric Department, Silicon Valley Power, is the electric utility for the 
City of Santa Clara.  Electric service to the subject project will be provided in accordance with 
the Rules and Regulations for the utility as approved by the Santa Clara City Council. Silicon 
Valley Power has reviewed the power needs and commitments at all Vantage sites within the 
City per the property list below: 

• 2820 Northwestern

• 2897 Northwestern

• 737 Mathew

• 2590 Walsh (new proposed project not yet approved – request for 90 MVA)

Based on Vantage’s existing and future power needs, Silicon Valley Power should be able to 
provide the following total power combined for all the sites: 

• Up to 126.5 MVA from the current date to the end of Second Quarter of 2022

• Up to 192.5 MVA at Third Quarter of 2022 upon completion of the South Loop Project.
o If there are delays on the South Loop Project, it will affect the timeline to increase

from 126.5 to 192.5.
o 737 Mathew is limited to 33 MW until the South Loop Project is completed.

• Silicon Valley Power is starting the process for additional transmission capacity to the
City.  The conceptual timeline for completion is Fourth Quarter of 2025.  Upon completion
of additional transmission, Vantage can increase from 192.5 MVA to 273 MVA.

• If Vantage has a need to exceed 192.5 MVA prior to these timeframes, the City would be
interested in partnering on a battery storage project or other generation facility to serve
those needs.

The specific details of this service and SVP system modifications required to provide this 
capacity for 2590 Walsh will be worked out in a Substation Service Agreement at a future date. 
The City is also in the process of reviewing and updating its load development fee, which will be 
applicable for any new project (or above 192.5 MVA). It is also important to note that all 
appropriate fees will need to be paid, and this letter does not supersede any requirements or 



 

2 

agreements for the already approved sites at 2820 Northwestern, 2897 Northwestern, and 737 
Mathew. 
 
Questions can be directed to Wendy Stone at (408) 615-5648. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Manuel Pineda 
Chief Electric Utility Officer 
City of Santa Clara – Silicon Valley Power 

 

cc: Michael Stoner




